

# FIRESCOPE OPERATIONS TEAM Microsoft Teams Meeting Minutes Thursday, March 24, 2022 0900-1100

Bachmeyer (Volunteer FDs) Mejia (Mutual Aid VI)

Dossey (ORC)

Kendall (CalFire)

Heggstrom (Mutual Aid III)

## Welcome/Roll Call

Poirier

Members Present: Operations Team

Poirier (LFD) Walder (Mutual Aid IV) Skelton (USFS) Steers (KRN) Neamy (NIMS Consortium)

Others Present: Task Force & Specialist Groups

Gerboth (SND)Zipperman (LFD)Sherwood (ORC)Johnson (OES)Serrano (BDC)

Johnstone (OES)

Kaialoa (SFFD)

Stornetta (SBC)

Cook (VNC)

Welcome, Introductions - Poirier

# Agenda Review\*- Poirier

# January 2022 Ops Team Meeting Minutes Review/Approval\* - Poirier

Motion: Walder Second: Johnstone Approved

## Task Force Report - Gerboth

- FIRESCOPE FOG Manual and App Update Johnson
  - We received the first printing of 15,000 copies of the FOG. They are now available for sale on the FIRESCOPE website for \$10 each. The first day that they were available for sale we had 34 orders!
  - The contractor for the FOG app is working on phase II of III. The app should be available in June.

- Acknowledgments go out to the Task Force, Yesenia Serafin, Chief Johnstone, and Chief Johnson for all their hard work on the printed FOG.
- FIRESCOPE uses GovDelivery to distribute approved documents. It has been very effective. Currently, there are over 51,000 subscribers. That number jumped from 31,000 in only a couple of months.
- MAC Group Exercise(s) Update Johnson
  - The exercises are currently scheduled after a two year absence.
  - The first exercise will be in Redding on April 13<sup>th</sup> from 9 a.m. to noon.
  - Contact Chief Cathy Johnson if you are interested in participating. The flyer has gone out.
  - The Riverside exercise will be on May 11<sup>th</sup> at South Ops from 9 a.m. to noon. The contact for Riverside is Chief Brook Spelman from Cal Fire.
  - A statewide notice was sent out about a month ago with all the MACS Exercise details.
- Subcommittee Updates

## Updates were not given at this meeting.

- EIT Subcommittee Incident Personnel Tracking Update Stockman
  - Discussed Incident Personnel Tracking.
  - Connectivity is an issue. Technology hasn't caught up.
  - Vendors have been presenting to the BoD. One more will present at the upcoming BoD in April.

# Discussion/Approval of Task Force Documents\* - Ops Team

• Quarterly Briefing\* - Johnstone

Motion: Dossey Second: Poirier Approved

• Haz Mat Decon Typing – White Paper/SEL\* - Roberts

Motion: Kendall Second: Dossey Approved

• REMS – ICS-223 Draft Revision\* - Johnstone

Motion: Stornetta Second: Dossey Approved/with edits to include two vehicles.  Marijuana Cultivation Response Guidelines Presentation\* – Michael Klusyk Motion: Kendall Second: Neamy Approved

• US&R OSD – ICS-162\* - Johnstone

Motion: Poirier Second: Walder Approved

• Wildland Pre-Fire Plan Template and Program Estimated Cost Update\* – Rapoza

#### Information only

• Behavioral Health OSD – ICS-180\* – Serrano

Motion: Dossey Second: Stornetta Approved

• Radio Communications Guidelines – 2022 MACS 441-1\* - Brinsfield

Motion: Kendall Second: Dossey Approved

### **Ops Team Vice-Chair Vacancy Nominations**

• Mark Kendall was nominated.

Motion: Poirier Second: Dossey Approved

#### Next Board of Director's Meeting

April 6 & 7, 2022 San Diego

### Next Ops Team Meeting

June 8 & 9, 2022

San Francisco

#### Roundtable

### Adjourned: 1058

\* Denotes shared documents for discussion/approval